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STATEMENT DELIVERED BY SOUTH AFRICA

OPEN-ENDED INTERGOVERNMENTAL WORKING GROUP ON THE ELABORATION OF AN INTERNATIONAL LEGALLY BINDING INSTRUMENT ON TRANSNATIONAL CORPORATIONS AND OTHER BUSINESS ENTERPRISES WITH RESPECT TO HUMAN RIGHTS
PANEL IV: HUMAN RIGHTS TO BE COVERED UNDER THE INSTRUMENT WITH RESPECT TO ACTIVITES OF TNCS AND OTHER BUSINESS ENTERPRISES?
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Chairperson, 
[bookmark: _GoBack]As emphasised in the Vienna Declaration and Programme of Action, all human rights are universal, indivisible, interdependent, interrelated and equally reinforcing. It is therefore South Africa’s position that the instrument, currently under discussion, covers all human rights including the right to development, with respect to activities of Transnational Corporations and Other Business Enterprises. 
Particularly, rights of women, who as emphasised in the Durban Declaration and Programme of Action of the World Conference against Racism, often suffer from multiple or aggravated forms of discrimination. 
It is of critical importance that this instrument expresses the recognition by all States that the power that TNCs and other business enterprises enjoy gives them a responsibility to be legally liable in relation to human rights and fundamental freedoms. Therefore, there is an urgent need to recognise the important role that these non-state actors have as far as ensuring the exercise and the enjoyment of human rights, including their responsibilities.
Chairperson,
In his recent report to the Human Rights Council, United Nations Special Rapporteur on the rights to freedom of peaceful assembly and of association, Maina Kiai, categorically called for a new treaty binding businesses to respect fundamental human rights. Needless to say that South Africa shares this view in that TNCs and other business enterprises have for many years operated under soft laws which have enabled these entities to commit serious violations of human rights. It is therefore, South Africa’s belief that the legally binding instrument would definitely ensure that all human rights are respected, promoted, protected and fulfilled by these entities. 

I thank you.
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